
 

4775 Lexington Road, POB 707 
  Winchester, KY 40392 
  859-744-4812 

 
 
June 4, 2021 
 
 
Ms. Linda C. Bridwell, PE 
Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
211 Sower Boulevard 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40602 
 
Dear Ms. Bridwell: 
 
On May 28, 2021, East Kentucky Power Cooperative, Inc. (“EKPC”) filed its electronic responses 
to requests for information in Case No. 2021-00103.  As part of the filing, EKPC submitted several 
Excel spreadsheets to the Executive Director’s office which were subject to a motion for 
confidential treatment, pursuant to the Commission’s procedures for confidential submissions of 
information when electronic filing procedures are utilized. 
 
The responses to the Attorney General and Nucor’s First Request for Information included an 
Excel spreadsheet identified as AG Nucor DR1 Response 16 CONFIDENTIAL.xlsx.  This Excel 
spreadsheet was referenced in EKPC’s motion for confidential treatment filed on May 28, 2021, 
specifically in paragraphs 9, 10, 25, and 28. 
 
Upon subsequent review, EKPC has discovered an error in the information contained in the 
referenced Excel spreadsheet.  The error is located in the Tab labeled “Rate B”, at Row 1258, and 
Columns C through J.  The error is confined to the Excel spreadsheet; the accompanying public 
narrative response to AG-Nucor DR1, Response 16 is not affected and no revision to that narrative 
is necessary. 
 
EKPC requests that it be allowed to substitute a corrected Excel spreadsheet, AG Nucor DR1 
Response 16 CONFIDENTIAL Corrected.xlsx, with the version filed with the Executive Director 
on May 28, 2021.  EKPC further requests that its May 28, 2021 motion for confidential treatment 
be extended to this substituted corrected Excel spreadsheet. 
 
If you have any questions in regard to this document, please feel free to call me. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Patrick C. Woods 
Director, Regulatory and Compliance Services 


	Patrick C. Woods

